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The United Kingdom and Australia have reaffirmed their deep strategic ties by signing a
landmark 50-year defence treaty under the AUKUS (Australia-United Kingdom-United
States) security alliance, with British officials visiting Sydney to reinforce the pact and
promote shared defence goals.

UK and Australia Cement 50-Year AUKUS
Pact Amid Lighthearted Diplomacy

—



United Kingdom Foreign Secretary David Lammy and Defence Secretary John Healey met
with their Australian counterparts, Foreign Minister Penny Wong and Defence Minister
Richard Marles, at Admiralty House in Sydney. The gathering was marked by warm
exchanges and even a touch of humour, as Lammy joked about former Tottenham Hotspur
football coach and Australian icon Ange Postecoglou, noting, “My football team has lifted a
trophy thanks to the leadership of an Aussie… sadly, he didn’t keep his job, but that’s fine. We
have kept ours.”

Beyond the banter, the central focus was on formalising a new treaty that strengthens both
countries’ long-term commitment to the AUKUS initiative. This trilateral alliance, originally
announced in 2021, centres on regional stability in the Indo-Pacific, particularly through the
acquisition and construction of nuclear-powered submarines. The treaty ensures that the
United Kingdom will help produce key components of the Virginia-Class Nuclear
Submarines Australia plans to incorporate into its naval fleet by the early 2030s.

Australia’s Defence Minister Richard Marles called the agreement “a contemporary strategic
dimension” to what has long been one of the nation’s most enduring partnerships. Echoing
that sentiment, Lammy described the alliance as “an anchoring friendship” that plays a vital
role in safeguarding global peace and prosperity in an increasingly unstable world.

United Kingdom Defence Secretary John Healey emphasised the economic and defence
benefits tied to the arrangement. “This historic treaty confirms our AUKUS commitment for
the next half-century,” Healey stated. “Through the treaty, we are supporting high-skilled,
well-paid jobs for tens of thousands of people in both the UK and Australia.”

The announcement came as British forces took part in Operation Talisman Sabre, a large-
scale joint military exercise involving the Australian Defence Force and the United States
military. More than 3,000 British personnel participated, marking the first time in over two
decades that a UK aircraft carrier entered Australian waters.

Despite recent uncertainty surrounding AUKUS due to a strategic review led by American
policy advisor Elbridge Colby, British and Australian leaders have reaffirmed their
commitment to the alliance. The review, which began in June, has placed added pressure on
member nations to clearly articulate the alliance’s long-term viability.

With the newly signed treaty, the United Kingdom and Australia have sent a clear message:
both nations are committed to a robust, mutually beneficial defence partnership that



extends far beyond symbolic gestures.


